To:  The University Community.

From:  Robin Olson, ESU Police Chief

PARKING UPDATE:

The new student housing project construction has eliminated resident parking at Lenape. Construction will also impact Normal St. parking near Koehler Fieldhouse soon. In order to accommodate the 50 odd lost spaces, the parking at the Library has been opened to resident students in addition to commuters. In light of the parking concerns raised by many of you and to help mitigate the problem, the following steps have been taken and will go into effect immediately:

1. Resident Students will no longer be allowed to park in the rear Library parking lot. Commuter students are still able to park in this lot.

2. The parking lot at  ESU Research and Business Park, Brown Street and Route 447 on the East Campus of ESU (the new building on Route 447 & East Brown intersection),  will be open to commuters, faculty and staff parking.

3. One row in the lower parking lot of University Ridge will be open to commuter student parking. This row will be the last row straight back as you drive into the Ridge and will be marked with white with red lettered signage that says Commuter Parking on it.

4. The Upper University Apartments parking lot will be open for commuters and resident student parking.

5. Resident students looking for additional parking are advised to park in the Gwendolyn and Mary’s Street lots.

6. A new shuttle bus was added this week. This shuttle will operate Mon-Fri from 7:30 to 4:30 between the ESU Research and Business Park, Brown Street and Route 447 on the East Campus of ESU (the new building on Route 447 & East Brown intersection), and University Apts. and will make a stop in front of Koehler Field house both ways.

7. Any registered ESU vehicle can park in the designated parking at the Research and Business Park (Brown Street and Route 447). The parking available in this area will also be marked with white with red lettered signs that say “ESU Registered Vehicle Parking”. 

8. The designation and use of all other areas and parking lots remains unchanged.

With these measures, we believe adequate parking will become available to address the shortage created because of the new housing project. We will continue to monitor the situation and make adjustments as necessary.

Robin Olson

Chief of Police
